
To the Deputy of the State Duma 

of the Federal Assembly 

of Russian Federation 

Shestakov V.B. 

 

From Dementsev Viktor Vladimirovich 

Doctor of Economic Sciences 

(ex-Minister of Finance of USSR) 

home phone: 8 (495) 680-77-26 

 

 

 

Dear Vasiliy Borisovich! 

 

I know that you and the President of the “International League for the 

Defense of Human Dignity and Security”, Hero of the Soviet Union, General of 

the Army V.I. Varennikov actively support the implementation of non-state 

investment YACONTO Integrated Program aimed at the socio-economic 

development of Krasnodar Territory, security and defense capability of Russia in 

the Azov-Black Sea basin. 

Back in 2004 I examined numerous materials on this Program, promising and 

valuable for Russia, thoroughly and began to regularly counsel the President of the 

YACONTO LLC S.P. Yakunin, the Program’s developer, owner and executive. I 

intend to continue supporting the development of this large-scale multidisciplinary 

Program in the implementation of which many organizations, enterprises and 

individuals are interested avidly. 

YACONTO LLC has serious offers of compete funding for this program 

coming from international organizations and companies on the long-term and 

mutually beneficial terms. 

Dear Vasiliy Borisovich, I consider it necessary to kindly ask you to support 

the implementation of the unprecedented YACONTO Integrated Program on a 

high governmental level, because it will solve many social and economic problems 

in the south of the country. 

 

August 31
st
, 2008 

 

With deep respect, 

Citizen of Russia 

Dementsev V.V. 

 

 

(The Russian text of this letter is an original.) 


